Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626

Benton City, WA 99320

Phone:  509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting

May 29, 2019
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) Wednesday meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 8:05AM.

In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Director Mike Gray, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Ivy Johnson. Water user Adam Schatz.
1.  May 14, 2019 meeting minutes. Director Wilson moved to approve the meeting minutes, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

       21   $5,994.58
   Director Wilson moved to approve voucher 21, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.
3.  Adam Schatz
· Mr. Schatz stated that he came to the meeting to request more water on 2 parcels he is buying; the District stated that both parcels were already fully allocated. Mr. Schatz stated that he would like to water every other week; 2 weeks of water in one week. The District stated that he could consolidate the 2 deliveries into one, and Mr. Schatz needs to also check the size of his nozzles. Mr. Schatz went to his pickup and returned with one of his nozzles. The Operations Manager assisted Mr. Schatz in determining what size of nozzles he would need and the District stated that if he changes to the correct nozzles and consolidates to 1 delivery it would work for him.
4.  Administrative Report

· Presented approved meeting minutes for signatures

· There is $51,335.00 left to collect in 2019 assessments

· The Office Manager stated that after doing some research the Benton City Post Office does have money orders for people to pay turn on fees or invoices

· Processing turn on fees

· The 2nd half water storage payment to the BOR is $2,966.03, it was $13,053.60 in 2018

5.  Maintenance Report

· They have replaced a drive motor on filter #13

· They have been flushing lines and PRV’s

· There is a leak that needs to be repaired on Harrison Loop, installed by M&M Construction

· La Buena Vida update: they have completed everything but repairing the locate wire. It is broken in multiple places and the contractor will have to dig up almost everything in order to do the repairs to District specs. The Operations Manager has met with one of the property owners and explained what needs to be done to sign off on the project

· Running an average of 23 CFS at the river pump station

6.  Executive at 8:35AM for 1 hour.

       R.C.W. 42.30.110 (1)(i)(iii)

     Out of Executive Session at 9:35AM: Director Wilson moved to send a letter to La Buena Vida requesting an answer on when they were going to complete the locate wire repair and since it is past the date in the Performance Bond Agreement: the District will use the Performance Bond deposit to finish the project, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.
Director moved to adjourn the meeting, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30AM.
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